
Historic District Commission 

Meeting Minutes 

 
DATE:  Monday, June 20, 2022, 10:30 a.m. 

LOCATION:  Old Parsonage, 337 Nimble Hill Road 

 

Members Attending:  Bob Blonigen  Selectmen’s Representative 
    John Lamson  Member  
    Peggy Lamson  Member 
    Lulu Pickering  Member, Chairman 
    Becky St. Germaine Member 
 
Guests Attending:  Will Gilbert 
    Jon Wendall 
 
Discussion:  
 
Historical Documents – Estimates for digitizing photo albums, two potential vendors:  Northeast 
Document Conservation Center (NEDCC), and Kofile Services.  Both companies perform 
document digitization, restoration, preservation and storage of town documents. Kofile 
purchased the previously named Brown River Preservation Company, which was hired by the 
HDC in the early 2000’s to preserve town documents. 
 
Railroad Depot – Letter to Selectmen will be sent by HDC to the Board of Selectmen asking 
them to accept the property from the state on behalf of the town.  If the BOS does not want to be 
responsible for the building, the HDC and Historical Society would like to lease the building 
from the town and to take responsibility for the building. 
Motion to create a letter to the BOS made by Peggy Lamson, seconded by Becky St. Germaine. 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Moose Grant – A motion was made by Becky St. Germaine, seconded by Peggy Lamson, to file 
an application with the NH Division of Historical Resources for a Moose Grant.  If selected to 
received funding from this grant, the funds may be used to repair the front steps of the Old Stone 
School.  The motion passed unanimously.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Laura C. Coleman 
  


